and network meeting Friday. May 24 at the Lexington 4 administration office, the Monroe Pinkney school building. The meeting starts at 8:00 for all interested community members are invited.

The Mayor shared, we have leaflets in the hallway for you to share with your neighbors, family, friend and church groups. The Town of Swansea First Pre-Independence Day Celebration Saturday, June 29th downtown. Where we will have music, fireworks, Food trucks, games, prizes, kids are welcome open to the community. Please come and join us and wear something patriotic on that day.

Ms. Jackie Williams will coordinate our Veterans Day Memorial at the Foundation, where we will lay a wreath in remembrance of our love ones who have fought in the varies wars to honor them on May 25th @ 12:00 noon.

WATER AND SEWER REPORT

Rick Bryan reported for the month of April; we had no DHEC violations. There were 35 work orders for the Town of Swansea, 80 locates.

We have been very busy with the contractors.

The contractors, Stutts and Williams started installing Water Mains on South Springs street on April 11th, to date we have completed South Springs street and West 2nd street we have all the water services in.

RIA informed us an engineer had to sign off on the draws on the first request. The Wooten company wanted 49k, however, the mayor was instrumental in getting assistance from Lexington Joint with his daily oversite and reports to them to assist in this matter. We were able to avoid that cost in completing our Water Main Replacement project.

STREET MAINTENANCE

Carlton Moore reported on his daily activities for the Town of Swansea for the month of March and April 2019.

THE POLICE DEPARTMENT